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Vietnamese Will Not Be Defeated!
In the past several weeks, 

the heroic Vietnamese fight
ers have continued to punish 
the U.S. and Saigon bandits on 
many fronts. While the bour
geois press has attempted to 
distort and confuse the facts 
by bragging about fabricated 
"victories" of the U.S. and 
puppet aggressors the reali
ties of their desperate situa
tion cannot be completely hid
den. The South Vietnam Peo
ple's Liberation Armed Forces 
now control Quang Tri and Thua 
Thieu provinces and have set 
up revolutionary governments 
there. They have also libera
ted over one half of the pro
vince of Binh Dinh and are ad
vancing so rapidly that U.S. 
advisors have fled like rats 
off a sinking ship. (Chica
go Sun Times, 6/4/72) Even 
after pouring tremendous a- 
mounts of troops and air sup
port, the imperialists are 

i losing Kontum, their last 
foothold in the Central High
lands. Reliable Vietnamese 
sources say that Saigon, Da 
Nang and Dac To are the only 
locals that have not been 
overrun or placed under seige 
by the Vietnamese patriotic 
forces.

But like a wounded bull, 
the U.S. imperialists are more 

- dangerous and bloodthirsty than 
-ever. In their frenzy, the Ni
son gang has mined the harbors 
of North Vietnam, bombed all 
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major industrial concentrations 
(Chicago Sun Times, 5/24/72), 
attempted to cut the rail links 
to the reliable rear area of 
China, brazenly bombed reservoir 
dikes in an effort to flood 
the countryside and ruin the 
food crops, and have embarked 
on the largest air offensive 
in the history of modern war.
The U.S. bandits in the last 
few months have doubled the num
ber of aircraft, now totaling 
over 1,000 combat aircraft.
They now are using over 200 B52 
bombers, each with a bombload 
that lays down an inferno larger 
than 200 football fields (Chi
cago Sun Times 6/11/72).

The imperialists have ex
posed the fraud of troops with
drawal by increasing naval 
forces to 65 major combat ves
sels, including 7 aircraft car
riers and 41,000 men, and the 
transfer of all but one of 
their major air bases to Thai
land. (Chicago Sun Times, 
6/11/72) It is obvious that 
these are not moves denoting 
peaceful intentions, as Nxion 
would have us believe, but rath
er are the calculated prepara
tions for the total annihilation 
of the Vietnamese people with 
little loss of precious "Ameri
can lives".

The U.S. government has 
also called on its veteran 
partner in counter-revolution
ary collusion, the U.S.S'.R.,

to try and stifle the Vietnam
ese. While the mining and 
bombing of Vietnamese ports 
went on, including direct hits 
on at least two Soviet ships, 
Nixon and Breshnev toasted one 
another in Moscow.

But the Vietnamese were 
raised and bred on hard strug
gle against seemingly impos
sible odds. While recognizing 
the very real dangers that the 
U.iS. and U.S.S.R. counter-re
volutionary cabal has brought, 
the Vietnamese have stated,
"We have foreseen and have cal
culated in advance for the 
very difficult situation wrought 
by the most cruel and dangerous 
maneuvers of the enemy in their 
fierce escalation of the war... 
But our people can walk, can 
use torchlights, can eat dilut
ed congee (water and rice 
gruel) and still defeat the U.S. 
aggressors." (Sun Times,
6/6/72)

As the Vietnamese comrades 
have correctly pointed out, the 
frenzied attacks by the U.S. 
imperialists are not a sign of 
strength, but are actually an 
indication of their weakness. 
Their barbarous actions are 
arousing the militant and re
volutionary feelings throughout 
the world. Condemnation of 
U.S. imperialism is ringing out 
in Africa, in Europe, throughout 
Asia, and here in the U.S.N.A..

(cont. on p. 4)

Negro Nation Day Festival Big Success
On Sat., June 17, 1972,

1 the Chicago Area of the Commun
ist League held the second an
nual Negro Nation Day Festival. 
The event was supported by a 
delegation of the Detroit CL 
and a CL cadre from the Negro 
Nation. Negro Nation Day was 
widely supported by the masses 
from the local community and 
factories and many other ele
ments interested in justice 
and democracy. The slogans 
of the day were, Free the Ne
gro Nation, Free Puerto Rico 
and Read the People's Tribune1 
These were readily accepted by 
the broad masses of workers 
and their families in attend
ance. Over 250 People's Tri- 
bunes were sold, 22 Negro Na- 
tional Colonial Question docu
ments and almost 100 copies 

* of the various works of Marx, 
Engels, Lenin, Stalin and Mao 
Tsetung. Over 200 dinners 
were served with the food be- 
ing prepared and donated by 
the honest and dedicated ele
ments in the community and lo
cal factories.

The high point of the day 
was five speeches given by 
comrades from Ethiopia, Chica
go, the Negro Nation and De
troit. The Ethiopian comrade 
expressed the need and desire 
for solidarity between the 
workers and oppressed nations 
and peoples of Africa and the

workers of the USNA. The Chi
cago comrades, speaking in 
Spanish and English, gave a 
concrete and detailed explana
tion of what the Negro Nation 
was and where it was located 
and its strategic position in 
regard to the revolutionary 
movement in the Anglo-American 
nation. They showed how the 
the oppression of the Negro 
Nation and Puerto Rico act as 
reserves of U.S. imperialism 
and that the first step forward 
for the revolutionary proletar
iat in the oppressor nation is 
to demand the independence of 
the oppressed peoples and na
tion. The comrade from the 
Negro Nation gave a stirring 
account of the local conditions, 
pointing out that the Nazis and 
Ku Klux Klan are attempting to 
use terror to curtail the just 
demands of the Negro people.
She pointed out that the pet
ty bourgeois elements were at
tempting to pacify the outrage 
of the working class, instead 
of arming the class with the 
fighting science of Marxism- 
Leninism. Acting in their tra
ditional role of capitulation 
to fascism she compared them 
to a moron who standing in the 
eye of a hurricane assures 
everyone that there is no dan
ger; everything is calm.

A brillant analysis of

the class struggle in Detroit 
was delivered by a Detroit 
comrade. One of the highlights 
of the speech was the merci
less exposure of the rotten 
CPUSA• Quickly dispelling 
the myth that the CPUSA is 
tactically weak, the worker 
clearly showed how these rats 
buy off the compromised petty 
bourgeoisie with money in order 
to use them to divide the work
ing class. This stirring ex
posure of the white chauvinism 
of the CPUSA greatly angered 
the workers present. Further 
it was pointed out that the 
opposition to the CPUSA's policy 
of chauvinism and disunity 
could be found in the line of 
Lenin and that the stirring of 
the Negro people will be record
ed as the first step in the so
cialist revolution in the USNA»

Many steadfast democratic 
elements participated in the 
mass demand for independence 
of the Negro Nation and Puerto 
Rico. These included some of 
the best known blues musicians 
in the country and local soul 
bands. In order of appearance 
were the Deadly Poison, a fine 
soul band from the neighbor
hood, Kansas City Red, Lee 
Jackson, Sunnyland Slim, Carey 
Bell, Bob Reidy, Jimmy Rogers, 
and Homesick James.

(Cont. on p. 7)
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A. DAVIS
(cont. from p. 6) 
be won to the struggle to free 
Angela and other political pri
soners. Indeed, the aforemen
tioned union support through 
the leadership of Black trade 
unionists represents thousands 
of white trade unionists. The 
struggle to win white workers 
to fight racism not only must 
but can be won. This is a 
foremost task of white commun
ists." (The Fight To Free An
gela Davis, its importance for 
the working class, by Charlene 
Mitchell, p. 11) Never onee do 
they speak of a class question 
or link up the struggles of the 
colonial peoples but talk in 
terms of black against white.
It was apparent that the jurors 
won their battle over "racism" 
there in the court room, but 
we are not satisfied with this. 
We will never be satisfied un
til the Negro Nation is free, 
until U.S. imperialism is 
smashed!

The sniveling opportunism 
of the CPUS A can only be matched 
by the filth of international 
revisionism, and in particular 
the lead dog, Soviet social-im
perialism. It is apparent that 
the junior and senior partners 
are preparing together a new 
offensive against the colonial 
peoples of the world. Nixon’s 
visit to the USSR and the agree
ments that were made there are 
evidence enough of the collusion 
going on between the two robbers 
of the world. The only differ
ence between them is that one 
robs you face to face while the 
other attempts to get you from 
behind before you can turn a- 
round. The two robbers have 
been courting for a long time 
and now the knot is tied. The 
two imperialist powers are try
ing to re-divide the world 
"peacefully". The collusion 
has to be seen dialectically, 
we can't accept either the right 
or the left line that is pushed 
in regards to the position of 
U.S. imperialism today. One 
line says that U.S. imperialism 
is too strong to be fought, the 
other says that imperialism is 
crumbling and all we have to do 
is wait for it to fall (that is 
the line of the CPUSA).

Is there a financial crisis 
that is compelling the U.S. im
perialists to realign their 
financial policies? Certainly 
there is, but does this mean 
the imperialists are up against 
the wall? That is what the 
capitalists and their servants 
the revisionists would like for 
us to think. Such thinking will 
lead to either wrong policies 
or simple passivity. The truth 
is that despite the crisis—  
the U.S. is still the hoarder 
of most of the world's gold.
In no way does this mean that 
Imperialism isn't in serious 
rouble— it certainly is. The 
present financial crisis is 
following the agricultural 
crisis in a classical way and 
it will inevitably be followed 
by an industrial crisis and a 
depression the likes that has 
never been seen before. It is 
a w«ll known fact that U.S.

imperialism was and is powerful 
enough to shift the crisis of 
the dollar onto the backs of 
the colonial workers and the 
rival, yet dependent imperial
ists. Is it not a fact that 
the Japanese were forced into 
a depression because, among 
other factors, the Japanese 
were forced to revalue the yen 
upward.

The obvious role that the 
syndicalist dogs the CPUSA play 
is further exposed in their 
pamphlet, The House of Imperial
ism is Crumbling on page 4 
where Gus Hall says: "The prime 
source for capital that has sus
tained the reconstruction of 
post-war world imperialism has 
been the accumulated loot, the 
riches, of U.S. monopoly capit
alism. This has been the reser
voir that has been the source 
of what stability there has been 
in the capitalist world. It 
was the main source for the 
working capital for most of the 
capitalist countries. It has 
also been the instrument of U.S. 
imperialist domination." Does 
Gus Hall come out with the ob
vious conclusion that the gigan
tic accumulation of wealth of 
the U.S. monopolies is the re
sult of the unprecedented ex
ploitation of the colonial 
world? Not at all. The reader 
is left with the impression 
that the riches of the U.S. im
perialists are simply the result 
of the exploitation of the work
ing class of this country* Gus 
Hall knows and we all know that 
the main source of the working 
capital of the capitalists' 
world is the superprofits that 
are beaten out of the backs of 
the colonial world. It*is with 
this gigantic amount of super
profits that whole countries 
are bought up— entire governmen
tal structures are bribed, that 
the upper strata of the working 
class of the capitalist coun
tries are paid off with the 
highest standard of living and 
consequently fall in behind the 
imperialists and even assist in 
the exploitation of the colonial 
world.

What does this offensive 
of the imperialists and the re
visionists mean? It means that 
if we are going to attack im
perialism we are going to have 
to first attack revisionism. 
Lenin has taught us and history 
has fully confirmed the fact 
that revisionism is a servant 
of imperialism. If we want a 
real "people's victory" then we

NEGRO NATION DAY
(cont. from p. 3)

The Neighborhood Commons 
Corp., a local housing co-op
erative, donated their office 
space, equipment and organiza
tional know how and talent to 
make the festival the politi
cal success that it was.

Many elements of the com
munity, especially the solid 
proletarian women prepared 
and donated delicious food. 
Other elements, mainly the 
revolutionary youth drew up 
many posters concerning the 
struggles for justice, demo
cracy and socialism. Hundreds 
of balloons reading, "Free the 
Negro Nation, Free Puerto Ri-
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must base it on the most ex
ploited and oppressed sections 
of the proletariat, no matter 
if they are Negro, Mexican or 
Anglo-American. We must call 
for the international unity of 
the working class and show how 
the oppression of the colonial 
workers in Brazil, Puerto Rico, 
South African, Vietnam and the 
Negro Nation just to name a 
few, hurts all working and op
pressed peoples. No, the An
gela Davis case is not simply 
the story of a brave black wo
man fighting "the racist sys
tem". It is an indication of 
the treachery of imperialism, 
in the form of those sneaking 
lap-dogs the CPUSA. They are 
like a poisonous snake spread
ing their venom in the working 
class movement. We have been 
saying, "Build a revolutionary 
communist party!" for almost 
4 years now. But it is clear 
that the only way we can build 
a strong, independent working 
class communist party is on 
the ruins of the CPUSA!

The struggle of the Anglo- 
American working class and the 
struggles of the colonial peo
ples in the Negro Nation, Viet
nam, Brazil, South Africa, etc., 
must be united into a series 
of planned, furious, hammer- 
struck blows against imperial
ism. Imperialism isn't going 
to crumble, it's going to be 
smashed, and we must be able 
to take advantage of its weak 
points in order to strike the 
right blows! Our first job 
is to theoretically, political
ly, and ideologically destroy 
the CPUSA!!

co" were released to the child
ren of the neighborhood.

The occurence of this fes
tival and the widespread sup
port and participation of the 
masses is a serious heighten
ing of the struggle to link 
the theory of Marxism-Leninism 
with the objective class strug
gle. It clearly showed that the 
masses of workers are willing 
to struggle for their politi
cal and social rights today.
For the masses to move, the 
Communists and progressives 
must go amongst the people, pa
tiently explaining issues to 
them, give them responsibili
ties in the movement and give 
them political leadership.
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